Carl Sargeant AC/AM
Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Gymunedau a Phlant
Cabinet Secretary for Communities and Children



Eich cyf/Your ref P-04-519 Ein cyf/Our ref CS/06141/16

Mike Hedges AM
Chair - Petitions Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Ty Hywel
Cardiff Bay
Cardiff
CF99 1NA

government.committee.business@wales.gsi.gov.uk

January 2017

Dear Mike.

Thank you for your letter of 13 December, relaying the concerns of Mr Bob Mountford about the review of commission rates in the park home industry.

You may be aware that Mr Mountford, along with a small group of other park home owners, has been a long-time campaigner for the complete abolition of the commission rate which can currently be charged by a site owner on the sale of a park home. He was amongst a group of campaigners involved in a specially convened meeting with the researchers during the fieldwork stage. Feedback received by my officials from members of that group was positive, indicating they felt their views had been taken into account.

Regarding Mr Mountford's concerns about perceived lack of representation from park home owners, residents were urged to contact the researchers if they did not receive a questionnaire, and extras were sent out on request. The deadline for completion was extended, and coverage of 74% of parks was achieved.

In relation to the issue about access to the audited accounts of park home owners, you will appreciate I do not have powers to compel any site owner to grant such access to those acting on my behalf, or indeed, to others.

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre:
0300 0604400
Gohebiaeth.Carl.Sargeant@llvw.cymru
Correspondence.Carl.Sargeant@gov.wales

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

I am currently considering the researchers report in detail, and considering how best to proceed. However, as you will appreciate, I am unable to meet with every individual or group who may have an interest in the research findings. Please be assured that I will take account of feedback such as Mr Mountford's in arriving at my final decision.

Yours sincerely

Carl Sargeant AC/AM

Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros Gymunedau a Phlant Cabinet Secretary for Communities and Children